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Meeting Notes
Culvert Assessment Study
January 7, 2019
2 p.m., Cape Elizabeth Town Hall

Attendance: Jake Aman WNERR, Steve Harding STI, Bob Malley ToCE, Matt
Craig CBEP, Maureen O'Meara ToC

1. This meeting was rescheduled from December 17, 2018. Meeting notes from
November 28, 2018 were not available. Maureen confirmed that an extension
was granted by the state from the end of 2018 for an additional 90 days. She
would like to complete the report by the end of January.

2. Maureen distributed a first draft of the final report. The report will feature the
culvert assessment forms, which are getting final revisions. The group agreed
the forms and the summary spreadsheet will be the bulk of the report.

3. Cost estimates are needed and will be provided only for hydraulic analysis
group. It was agreed the cost estimates would be in 2018 dollars and include a
25% contingency. Not included are permitting and design costs. Steve will
prepare a summary table of the hydraulic analysis culverts and also a brief
summary of how the hydraulic analyses were done. It was made clear that
this information is very high level and final design would be needed for each
culvert replacement.

4. Maureen drafted a Sawyer Road alternatives analysis for group review. The
analysis is hampered by the removal of Sawyer Rd from this study and the
focus of individual study that is just starting. The grant requires an analysis,
however, so some effort has been made. Steve offered to provide traffic
counts from the state database. Matt suggested that utilities should be one of
the elements evaluated and it was confirmed that there are no utilities in the
road. A map will be included in the analysis and a list of abutters will be
provided. It was agreed that a recommendation needs to wait for the next
study to conclude.

5. The group revised the summary spreadsheet. The video inspection column
will be replaced with a habitat evaluation column and the need for video
inspection will be noted in the report. Jake will provide this information.

6. The group discussed Task 4, which sets priorities. The report should include a
statement that the town may take advantage of funding opportunities to
replace a lower priority culvert. Potential other funding sources were
identified, including the NOAA Coastal Resiliency grant (1:1 funding) and
the state water bond.

7. The group agreed that Jake would review the habitat info in the culvert forms
and forward the final version to Steve by January 18th. Steve will add
revisions to the forms provided by Bob, as well as cost estimates. He will also
provide a brief summary of the hydraulic analyses. He estimates completing
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his edits by January 25th and then provide a memory stick to Maureen.
Maureen will finalize report and submit to state by end of January, 2019. No
additional meetings will be held.

8. Jake asked how habitat concerns are factored into replacement design? Steve

said that the replacements are conceptual designs and he expects habitat to be
incorporated into final culvert design.
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